Sutton upon Derwent Parish Council
Clerk:   Mrs Y Eggleston, Windrush, Main Street, Sutton upon Derwent, York, YO41 4BN
           email:- theclerk@suttonuponderwent.org.uk Tel. No: 01904 608453
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting

held on  Monday 7th November 2022 at 7.30pm at Sutton upon Derwent Village Hall.

                                                                                                                                                                              Yvonne Eggleston

 Present: Cllrs S Mowbray(Chair), M Lovatt, D Marini, A Patient, S Flanagan, Ward Cllr K West
                 2 parishioners

                 Mr Duncan Muress was co-opted onto the Parish Council

115/22
Apologies for Absence: Cllr N Baines, Ward Cllrs P West, D Sykes                                                                                                                    
116/22  To record any Register of Interests: None                                                                                         
117/22
To approve and sign the minutes of the September meeting for publication: 
             Proposed: Cllr Patient Seconded: Cllr Flanagan
 118/22 To hear any matters raised by attending Parishioners (10 minutes maximum): 
             Grant to the Church – it was asked if the £1000 grant to the church could be re-instated as 90% of 

             the Churchyard is closed. Cllr Mowbray explained that it was the duty of the Church to apply to have
             responsibility of the maintenance to the Parish Council. This has not yet been done. The parishioner
             will approach the Vicar about this.
             Fireworks Display – see Agenda Item 119/22 – 093/22i
 119/22 To discuss any matters arising from the minutes of the previous meeting that are not

             elsewhere on the Agenda:  
             142/20  i) Litter bin on Sandhill Lane – Cllr Mowbray has not heard anything further from ERYC. He

                          will chase this up. SM        
             006/22  ii) Flooding on Wynam Lane –  The Parish Council has been informed that the Crown Estate

                          will arrange for the removal of the Himalayan Balsam from the dyke. It is also understood

                          that the broken pipework will be replaced. 
             006/22  v) Late night bus provision and shelter – there is no further update.
             093/22   i) Bonfire Night – the event raised £1474.53 in donations on the night. As the net cost of the

                          fireworks was £1606, this is deemed to be a loss and is less than was collected last year. It

                          was noted that some attendees did not make a donation on exiting the event. It was

                          recognised, however, that there was more competition from events being held locally as it

                          was taking place at the weekend. As the money collected pays for fireworks the following 

                          year, it is possible that the event will become unsustainable.

                          It was greed that the organisers should be more pro-active when planning next year’s event. 
             093/22  ii) Remembrance Day – Cllr Lovatt has volunteered to do a reading and lay a wreath on
                          behalf of the Parish Council.
             106/22  Digital Inclusion – it was accepted that there was very little interest when courses were

                          made available to parishioners.
  

120/22 Agenda items: 
             i)   Parking, Jervis Court – a complaint has been received about vehicles parking on the footpath at

                  the front of Jervis Court. The view for motorists pulling onto Main Street from Jervis Court is

                  obscured because the parked vehicles. ERYC will be notified about this. YE
            ii)   Noticeboards – a quote of £735 each (including fitting) has been received to replace the Parish

                  Council’s noticeboards at the Village Hall. It was agreed that the quote be accepted. 

                  Proposed: Cllr Mowbray Seconded@ Cllr Flanagan
 121/22  Road Safety
              i)  Community Speed Watch Report – no update at this time.

             ii) HGVs in Elvington and Sutton upon Derwent – The Clerk reported that there is still no further
                 updateon conversations between Julian Sturdy MP and Sir Greg Knight MP.
 122/22  Children’s Playing Field:
                   i)  Disabled access and shelter – the works are on-going. The shelter is on order.
               ii) Cllr Patient reported that the mud kitchen has now been installed.

              iii) Cllr Lovatt is taking delivery of 210 saplings for the hedgerow. The contractor will strip the turf

                   alongside the metal fence. A group planting is planned for Saturday 26th November. Notices will
                   go out asking for volunteers. ML, AP
                   The Playing Field is closed until further notice.

                   Cleaning will be done during the closure. SM, AP
  123/22 To note and approve the Monthly Financial Report for October 2022
              Proposed : Cllr Patient  Seconded: Cllr Lovatt                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
               To receive and note expenditure against precept  - noted.
               To note and approve any requests for payments received:

               i)  Grass cutting – Children’s Playing Field - £336.00
              ii)  Grass and hedge cutting – Beacon Green - £452.40
             iii)  Printer ink and paper - £24.75
               Proposed : Cllr Muress Seconded: Cllr Patient                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
    124/22 To note and process any Planning Matters:   
​​              Applications:  
             Change of use of farm track to residential/farm track and erection of 3 garages – Sutton Farm, Beal’s

             Lane, Sutton upon Derwent YO41 5BU for T H Hobson Ltd – 22/03315/PLF

             No Comment
Erection of a first floor extension to central section at rear, erection of single storey extensions to

each side, installation of a larger ground floor window and a new first floor window to side – Wheel 

Wright’s Cottage, Main Street, Sutton upon Derwent, YO41 4BN for M & Mrs Draycott – 

22/3157/PLF

There are concerns about site access during the build. Cllr Marini will draft a response and send it to

the Clerk for submission. DM, YE
Erection of a first floor extension to central section at rear, erection of single storey extensions to

each side, installation of a larger ground floor window and a new first floor window to side – Wheel 

Wright’s Cottage, Main Street, Sutton upon Derwent, YO41 4BN for M & Mrs Draycott – 

22/3158/PLB

Notices of Decisions received: None
125/22
To hear and note any correspondence matters: 
             i) Rough Sleepers Survey – a request for the number of rough sleepers on Monday 14th November in

              the Parish.
126/22  To conduct any other business by consent of the Chairman
             i) ERYC Local Plan – Cllr West  informed the meeting that villages are now included and that the

                Plan is available to view.
127/22
To confirm the date and time of the next meeting:  Monday 5th December at 7.30m
              Agenda items to be with the Clerk by Friday 25th November 2022.

Part B

128/22  Clerk’s Salary - £230.85
             HMRC - £55.40
             Proposed: Cllr Mowbray Seconded: Cllr Marini
             The Clerk asked that the new pay scales produced by NALC and which are to be backdated to 1st 

             April 2022, be accepted.
             Proposed: Cllr Mowbray Seconded: Cllr Flanagan

             In light of the news about Cllr Baines health issues, it was agreed that the Parish Council will 

             continue as is with attending councillors sharing the chair. Any changes will be taken under 

             advisement from Mrs Baines.

The meeting closed at 8.55pm
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Website:       www.suttonuponderwent.org.uk


